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Jul. 08, 2009 

Letters to the Editor 
 
Gantvoort should step down 
 
I wholeheartedly agree with the June 26 letter, "Permits for multiple pets," by Marlene 
Johnson and her concerns regarding the new animal control ordinance, whose draft is 
being worked on by the Nye county Animal Advisory Committee. 
While most committee members behave in a professional manner, the chairman, Mary 
Ann Gantvoort, owner of the local business Royal Canine Villa, is often rude and 
insensitive. In my opinion, she goes on long diatribes regarding issues she cares about, 
while interrupting fellow committee members and the public regarding the issues she 
disagrees with, or doesn't personally care about. 
The public is entitled to three minutes comment on the topics the committee will be 
voting on, as well as three minutes comment at the beginning of the meeting on any topic 
not on the agenda. 
During the last meeting on June 11, Chairman Gantvoort rudely interrupted me after not 
even a full minute of my testimony. 
When I said: "I am not done, you keep interrupting me and people. I didn't finish my 
three minutes." 
She replied: " Yes, you have, but go ahead anyway." 
My speech, including her interruption, lasted only 1.5 minutes. 
If her rude, non-professional behavior continues, she should voluntarily resign or be 
asked to leave so a better qualified person can serve on this board that represents the 
residents of Nye County. 
 
ZUZANA KUKOL  
 
The above letter was regarding the letter below: 
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Jun. 26, 2009  
 

Letters to the Editor  
SNIP  
 
Permits for multiple pets  
 
Most people in Pahrump are not aware that Animal Control and the Animal Advisory 
Committee are seeking to implement new permit requirements for multiple dog and 
cat owners.  
Anybody owning more than five cats or dogs would be required to apply for a permit 
at the annual cost of $60 and would be subject to annual inspections of the 
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home/property to get the permit. This permit will only be good for that specific 
location. If the pet owners move to another place, they would have to apply for a 
new permit at the new home.  
If you currently own just three pets and a friend or family member who lost a job or 
their home wants to move in with you and they also have three pets, you will need 
to get a permit.  
The pet limit is per property, not per person.  
Nevada Revised Statutes defines a kennel as more than 10 unaltered dogs or cats 
older than 6 months, requiring a kennel license. Now that's more reasonable than to 
charge everybody who has more than five cats or dogs.  
There are no exceptions for somebody who has taken in a few strays, does rescue, 
has indoor cats or simply enjoys having multiple pets.  
I moved to Pahrump to have some acreage and more animals. Why is it that I should 
need a permit to have six dogs or cats, when somebody else who has 10 goats or six 
donkeys can do that without getting a permit on the same size property?  
Why should I be subject for Animal Control to come on my property to check if my 
dogs are being fed and that my water bowls are clean and filled with fresh water 
based on an arbitrarily chosen pet limit? Those of us who have their dogs properly 
licensed will be easy targets, and we are the least likely ones to neglect our animals.  
Do we really want our Animal Control Officers to waste their time inspecting pet 
owners' homes who are already compliant with licensing their pets and who apply for 
a license? How would you feel if a stray dog is attacking you, your child or your  



chickens and Animal Control is tied up inspecting a pet owner with six pets to make 
sure they have clean water bowls?  
By law, animals are personal property just like a car. How would you feel if 
somebody would tell you that if your family wants to own six cars, you need to get a 
permit and the police will come to your property and determine if it is OK for your 
family to own all those cars at this address.  
The draft is worded rather vaguely and says it will be at the discretion of the animal 
control officer to issue such a permit.  
Now, I believe our current staff at Animal Control are all good guys, and I would not 
worry that they would be very reasonable about issuing such a permit. However, 
things can change. What if the good guys are being replaced with people who like to 
abuse their power and who enjoy making people miserable?  
Do we as pet owners in Pahrump and surrounding areas really want such an 
ordinance so if we have more than five cats or dogs, we now would have to worry 
about every year if somebody will grant us a permit or not?  
I think Animal Control can do more good by addressing actual problems in our 
community such as dogs at large or animals being neglected instead of inspecting 
pet owner's homes who haven't done anything wrong.  
Please go to www. nyecounty.net and look for the Animal Advisory Committee, 
please phone or e-mail the committee members if you do not want pet limits and 
permits to keep multiple pets. Attend the meetings for the Animal Advisory Board 
and make your opinions known.  
There is an opportunity for public comment at the beginning of each meeting and 
you can also request for an item to be put on a future agenda.  
MARLENE JOHNSON 
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